

HER MAJESTY'S CORONER

DISTRICT OF GREATER BELFAST

Telephone:	
Fax:	

Dr E Sumner,
Consultant Paediatric Anaesthetist,
Great Ormond Street Hospital,
Great Ormond Street,
London,
WC1N 3JH

27th June, 1996.

Dear Dr Sumner

Re: Adam Strain (deceased) - Your ref: ES/DD

I have received your letter of 20th June. Although you very kindly thanked me for my hospitality I am afraid it was somewhat limited due to court pressures. I would have enjoyed a more leisurely conversation over lunch had that been possible.

I was most interested to learn that you had received a paper on dilutional hyponatraemia and that you will publish this along with an editorial by Professor Arieff. Would you be able to let me have a copy?

Incidentally, Dr Armour advised me that the national news last Friday night mentioned concern expressed by parents in Bristol about children who had underwent cardiac surgery at a hospital there. Some died and some developed brain damage. I do not know if there is any link but perhaps you have learnt something on the "anaesthetic grapevine".

I await receipt of a note of your expenses and your fee for attending the inquest

Kind regards Yours sincerely.

J.L. Leckey

Coroner's Office
Courthouse
Crumlin Road
Belfast
N. Ireland
BT14 6AL

John L Leckey LL.M.

H. M. Coroner